Orrice or COUNTY JUDGE
T O’HARE

April 23,2024

Mark LeMense, Regional Mitigation Coordinator, Region 2
Texas Division of Emergency Management

801 Cherry Street, Suite 850

Fort Worth, Texas 76102

Re: No Cost Extension of Mitigation Grant Project F7-S7 — Tarrant County Flood and Master
Drainage Study (DR-4466)

Dear Mr. LeMense:

Tarrant County would like to formally request an extension to our ongoing Mitigation Grant Project
that seeks to resolve repetitive flooding in the city of Everman, Texas. Through the grant portal,
Tarrant County documented some initial delays in onboarding a consultant. However, it was not clear
if an extension would be needed until the end of the performance period.

At this time, the flood study is approximately 95% complete and was presented to the Everman City
Council on March 5th. The extension will allow for comments received at this meeting to be included
in the final report as well as final review by Tarrant County. Comments were submitted to the
consultant on April 10th. The consultant has requested 30 days from the submission of comments to
finalize the flood study, which is a required deliverable.

The final report is expected to be delivered to Tarrant County by May 10th. With an extension of our
performance period to 06/10/2024, Tarrant County will be able to assemble documentation and
maximize the benefit of this project for the citizens of Everman. The additional time will also ensure
accuracy in our submittals by providing additional time to work with the contracted consultant to
obtain requested documentation required for reimbursement.

Should the Texas Division of Emergency Management require any additional information, please do
not hesitate to contact William Wessel (wtwessel@tarrantcountytx.gov) or Juanita Mendoza
(icmendoza@tarrantcountytx.gov). Thank you for your consideration.

Tim O’Hare
County Judge

In God We Trust
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